
 Clough Undergraduate Learning Commons, Crosland Tower, 
and Price Gilbert Memorial Library  
Posting Guidelines and Practices  
 
The Clough Undergraduate Learning Commons (CULC), Crosland Tower, and Price Gilbert 
Memorial Library posting guidelines complement Georgia Tech’s Freedom of Expression Policy and 
Procedures.  
 
General Guidelines 
 

• Posting of anything (e.g. flyers, banners, posters, or signs) is impermissible on sidewalks, 
streets, building exteriors, bannisters, railings, benches, light poles, bike racks, windows, 
doors, landscaping, horizontal surfaces, or other unapproved surfaces and spaces. Water-
soluble chalk may be used on uncovered sidewalks that are exposed to the elements.  

• No spaces for posting are available in Price Gilbert Memorial Library or Crosland Tower. 
Bulletin boards are available in Clough for posting (see below).  

• An individual’s counter-speech may not deface or materially change the meaning of 
another community member’s previous or prior existing expressive activity. 

 
Bulletin Boards 
CULC bulletin boards are available outside classrooms on the 3rd, 4th, and 5th floors.  
 

• Only one flyer per event/issue/topic may be posted on any applicable bulletin board. 
Repetitive postings will be removed. 

• Flyers should not be larger than 8.5 x 11 inches whether in portrait or landscape format.  
• Flyers that do not refer to dated events will be removed on a weekly basis by CULC staff. 
• Flyers that refer to dated events will be removed after passage of the relevant event date.  
• CULC staff will remove flyers on occasion when preparing for major university events or 

space reservations. 
• Thumb tacks are the preferred means when adhering posters or flyers to public bulletin 

boards.  
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